## A Message from Mayor Charles W. Cocuzza

Dear Friends,

After another cold winter and the unseasonably cold temperatures and rain that came with spring, the SUMMER is finally here! I hope everyone has an opportunity to enjoy the company of family, friends and loved ones over these next few months.

As we enter the summer months we remind everyone to please drive carefully, as the children are out of school and we anticipate our parks, local restaurants and new beach to be very busy.

We would like to remind everyone that parking at the beachfront is free to residents only with a parking pass. Please bring your license and registration to Borough Hall to obtain your parking pass, which is free of charge!

Heading into the coming months we will have a few Road Reconstruction Projects and a park upgrade at Scholer Park taking place.

Reconstruction of Park Avenue from Pine Street to the bridge deck. As part of this Reconstruction the roadway will be raised with the goal of keeping the roadway open during coastal high tides. Due to this work, the roadway will be closed for a few weeks. Please follow local detours until the roadway is re-opened

Reconstruction of 8th Street between Florence Ave & Pine Street

Scholer Park will see an Installation of a paved walking track around the ball fields, with lighting

As we are all aware, Phase One of the Army Corp of Engineers Flood Protection Project has been completed! The new Beach area and crossovers look fantastic! We hope everyone enjoys it!

We are very happy to announce that on July 3rd there will be fireworks in Union Beach this year!

As always, you can find out more information and upcoming schedules on our Borough website at <a href="www.ubnj.net">www.ubnj.net</a> We also have some upcoming events:

The UB5k sponsored by the Union Beach PBA Local #291 — Date to be announced

Union Beach Recreation will have their Annual Summer Kick-Off

Union Beach Summer Recreation Program. Please check out the Union Beach Recreation Facebook page for more information

As always, you can find more information on our Borough website at www.ubnj.net

Finally, I want to Thank the entire Council, along with all of our Borough Employees, Professional Staff, First Responders, Volunteers and Residents for their hard work and dedication to our community each and every day to continue making Union Beach the Best Little Town in NJ!

CONGRATULATIONS & BEST WISHES to all of the Graduates of the Class of 2024!

We are ALL very Proud of you!!!!

May God Bless all of our First Responders and keep them safe!

May God Bless all of you and your families!

Be Safe!

Charlie

BOROUGH OF UNION BEACH 650 POOLE AVENUE UNION BEACH, NJ 07735 STANDARD RATE
U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
PERMIT NO. 482
RED BANK,
NEW JERSEY
07701

ECRWSS EDDM
POSTAL PATRON
UNION BEACH,
NEW JERSEY 07735

The Borough of Union Beach Summer 2024 Newsletter